MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C.  MEETING

3rd. JUNE 2004

Meeting opened:  7.35 p.m.

Welcome to Visitors / Guests: No Visitors

Apologies:  Trevor Usher, Hennie & Clive Foster, John & Joan Hills, Iris & Graham Herde, 

Minutes of Previous Meeting:  Accepted as true & correct record - John Moss, seconded -  Vicky Hewett.

Business arising from minutes:  Vic Brereton is a member of PROBUS and advised that he has put the PAVRC info. in the Focus Magazine with Mark’s name / phone no. as the contact person.  

Last meeting Allan Murphy brought up the issue of Historic Registration. Mark advised that he has been advised by Historic Registrar, RMV that all Log Books  be endorsed for 14 months at a time, which will give all historic users 60 days grace to pay fees. There is a warning to all users that log books must be stamped; the date in the log book must be valid and if used without the stamp, and caught then you will face a fine, removal of historic registration and log book. The club Registrars have decided to restamp all Club member’s log books to include the 60 day ‘grace period’ from 1st March - 30 April 2005.

Members can bring their books into club meetings for restamping this year.  Next year the books must be stamped and members financial by 30th April; members who are unfinancial on the 1st. May 2005 will have to reapply for Club Membership and Historic registration and return their Log Books to the Club Registrars. The RMV will be advised of the member’s registration status. 

Correspondence out:  Nil

Correspondence in: 


· Club magazines

· Letter from “Classic Car Monthly asking for up to date club info.

· Entry forms & information for ‘Bay to Birdwood Run’ Sept. 20th.

· Entries close August 6th. 2004.

· Entry form & information Motorfest 21 - 30th. Sept. Entries close 



September 8th.
· Letter from Quorn Agricultural Show - show on Sunday Sept. 12th. requesting vehicles for display and asking Club to judge the ‘Beaut Ute Competition’
· Port Augusta Library requesting an update on Club information to maintain their Community Information Services Database.
· Whyalla club entry forms for their 30th. Anniversary Rally 2 - 4 Oct. 2004. (The WVCC has indicated that they are limiting entries to 60 number, so suggest if interested, get entry in early)
· Flyer advising Gawler Swap Meet Sunday 19th. September 2004 at the Gawler Trotting Track. Gates open 6.30 a.m.
· Flyer for Gawler Veteran & Vintage & Classic Vehicle Club 20th. Anniversary Celebrations 18th July at Roseworthy College - contact Trevor Bellchambers phone 85221864.
· PROBUS Club - Picnic ETSA Oval Monday September 13th. - asking for display vehicles.
· Federation Historic Motoring Club SA - Minutes of meeting 17th. April 2004.
Business arising from Correspondence:
Secretary to advise update information to P.A. Library Community Information Service

and Australian Classic Car Monthly.

Max advised that he has already organized the judging of the ‘Beaut Ute Competition’ for the Quorn Ag. Show.

Secretary indicated that copies will be made of the entry forms for the WVCC Rally and will have them available at the next meeting. Entries close 17th. September.

Correspondence accepted:  Max McLeod, seconded, Ron Hewett 

Treasurers Report: 

Opening Balance        2366.12

Receipts - subs               40.00 

              - Raffle             21.70

Closing Balance         2427.82

Fixed Term Series Account Balance       $ 2000.00

Grant asked if the Club had an ABN No. If people wish to advertise in our Club Magazine (Gulf Torque) then the business will withhold 48% for GST if we do not have one. This means that the club is not benefiting from the advertising. The question was asked if we need one even though we are a non-profit organization. Grant said we still need an ABN No. as we are collecting monies. Grant will organize this.

Club Captains Report:  Vicky Hewett advised she has completed the Club Person of the Year Award.  The award goes to .......



Neil Spriggs (126 points)



Ross Nykiel (124 points)



John Moss (100 points)

Vicky presented a prize ‘appropriate to 20 years ago’ .... a set of uncirculated Australian coins. Well done Neil. ‘Thanks’ was extended to Vicky for her good work over the previous 12 months as Club Captain.  Well done Vicky.

Vicky advised that the Whyalla VCC has had to cancel the July run to Red Rock due to other club commitments . A discussion ensued, and it was decided that Vicky contact Roopena Station to see if it was still possible for our club to visit Red Rock. She will notify the Secretary so it can be put in the minutes.

Cec reported on the Mystery Run on 27th. May. Ron said it was too much of a mystery - he got lost after Cooinda but managed to find us afterwards. 

June Run - Saturday June 26th. - Economy Run - BYO Lunch etc.; Meet BP Highway 1- at 10.30a.m. Participants can either have a full tank of fuel on arrival or fill vehicle with fuel there. The run will be via Pt. Augusta, Quorn, Wilmington, Monument in Horrocks Pass, return to Wilmington on to Melrose where vehicles will refuel. We will stop there for lunch, then return to P.A. All bitumen run of approximately 75 miles. As this run will be a handicap event based on vehicle weight you must bring this information with you; the winner will not necessarily be the first to finish.

July 11th - Run to Red Rock - Vicky to organize and advise. 

Reminder to members of the invitation to join the WVCC at Spear Creek for dinner on 24th / 25th July - members to organize for ‘selves.

UPDATE (as advised 6/4 by Vicky Hewett):  Vicky contacted Lachlan Nicholson, Roopena Station and obtained permission to go to Red Rock on July 11th. We will meet at Foodland Westside Carpark at 9.30 for 10.00 am departure. He stipulated NO DOGS OR FIREARMS as it is lambing season. A designated club member will collect the key from a spot told to Vicky when she rings back early July to confirm. It is a BYO lunch; Vicky will check if gas BBQ’s will be OK to use. This will be advised at the July meeting.

August - Mystery Run on the Other Side of the Mountain - organized by Max & Judy. More information at later meeting.

A question was asked of the Club sign - who is the contact person? Who’s phone number should be on it as it currently has Vicky’s on it. The information will be updated and the President’s contact no. will be painted on there.

Catering:  A BBQ coming up on 18th July. Judy will advise members what she needs done. The menu will be :-   Soup


                                Main Course


                                Dessert

General Business:  Charity Run September - Around Australia 75th Anniversary Ride - Ageing & Alzheimer Research Foundation. (Refer to enclosed information sheet) The group will be in Port Augusta on Friday September 12th. They are riding Harleys and wish to involve PAVRC members, local motorcycle clubs, so John will contact Saltbush Motorcycle Club and Ulysses local members. John is going to ask Rotary to cater and will be contacting Sean Holden, Tuesday 8th. There will be a donation at the gate and members are being asked to put their vehicles on display.

John advised that the Jag is still for sale and the Morgan is still in pieces, but he received parts from England this week so will start putting it back together. 

Mark advised he has been contacted by the ‘Make a Wish Foundation’ to arrange a ride in an old car for a boy on Saturday. Mark said he will check with the person arranging it to see if the boy has a preference for a certain age of vehicle. He will use the Anglia if no vehicle of a particular age is wanted.    

Colin Dawes contacted Max advising him he has the opportunity to purchase an Austin A40 Convertible. Colin was asking for any information on the vehicle - please let him know. The comment was 2 door A40’s were rare. Mark will research his request for him.

Raffle:  Kathryn forgot the replacement parcel, so donated $5 as the raffle. The raffle was drawn by Birthday Boy (and Club Person of Year), Neil Spriggs. (Happy Birthday to you...) The winner was Glen Hitch. Congratulations Glen.  

Meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

The evening finished with coffee/tea and a chat and new members having cars checked by John for Historic Registration.

Next Meeting 1st May.
